
 

 
 
DPMYC Sailors, 
 You know you are in trouble when you arrive at 
Bowman Bay  and there is seaweed and kelp in the 
parking lot.  The boat ramp was covered with 
telephone pole sized logs.  Three of our permanent 
buoys were gone.  All the result of a rare 30MPH 
westerly that raged for 24 hours on Monday and 
Tuesday. But, that did not stop us because we had 
a sunny calm day on the shortest day of the year 
and 8 sailors ready to go.  We carried the rescue 
boat over the logs and retrieved or replaced our lost 
buoy’s. The park guys came and cut up the logs 
and cleared the ramp. Winds were light but there 
was lots of storm debris in the bay which slowly 
cleared out except for two islands of floating kelp 
that eventually shut us down. We will be out again 
this Wednesday. 
 Regards, Mike Doherty 


